PRIORY ROAD SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)
MEETING ON WEDNESDAY 15 JANUARY 2025

Date:				Wednesday 15 January 2025

Meeting Commenced:	5.30 pm

Members Present: 		LV
                                               HW
                                               GM
                                               Dr RP
 
Introduction:  LV chaired the meeting. He asked, and it was agreed, that the minutes of the last meeting should be accepted. GM gave apologies from JM, HW from BW, and then GM gave a brief resume of the previous meeting.

Complaint: LV asked if anything had arisen on the complaint which had been referred to at the previous meeting? Dr RP said no. The complaint was dealt with appropriately, no further action needed.


Building work: Dr RP said the ICB had now made payment of the grant for the building works. Their grant was in excess of 60% of the total cost, in accordance with their protocols. Members were pleased that the matter had been concluded.
Dr RP said the original contractor had not fitted the privacy curtains in the nurse's room and the nurse practitioner's room. That was disappointing, so Dr RP had taken the pragmatic decision to get someone else to fit the curtains to hospital standards. The work would be done this coming Saturday.

Surgery telephone system:  Mention had been made at the last meeting that notifications were no longer being given on the surgery's call handling system that a call was moving up the queue. The meeting had suggested that needed to be corrected.
Dr RP said the system seemed to be working well at the moment. Members did not report any issues.

Vaccination programme: Dr RP said the vaccination programme was progressing well - a reflection of the surgery's hard work. The target for flu vaccination of 75% of the over 65 year olds had been reached. For those in vulnerable categories in the 18 to 64 age group, some 64% had been vaccinated. Some in this group could be difficult to reach – work would continue. 67% of 2- to 3-year-olds had had their oral vaccine.
Respiratory illnesses continued to be a significant problem this winter both nationally and for the surgery.
Dr RP said it was important to recognise that vaccination did not provide an immunity from illness. But vaccination did reduce the likelihood of infection and did mitigate the seriouness of the illness if infection occurred.  
Very sadly, a patient had recently died at a young age from respiratory disease. Hence, the continuing need to maintain the vaccination effort.

Sussex PPG seminar: Dr RP said the surgery had been notified that on 27 January there would be, between 4.30 and 6.30, an online seminar to which PPG members were invited to participate. An agenda was circulated. It would be sent by email to members who could then participate if they wished.

Next Meeting: The next meeting was agreed for Wednesday 2 April 5.30 pm at the surgery.

The meeting concluded at approximately 6.05


































